COAP Executive Board Meeting
May 12, 2011
Horrabin Hall 60

1. Approval of minutes from April 2011 meeting – Approved (Knox, Morrow)
2. Cabinet Update – Jackie Thompson
a. Jackie thanked the COAP Executive Board for all their work and expressed that she would miss being at WIU but looks forward to retirement. Her retirement reception will be held on June 14 from 3:00 – 5:30 pm in the Lamoine Room.
b. Student Services VP was announced – Gary Biller from Arkansas Tech. Garry Johnson’s retirement reception will be held June 24 from 3:30 – 5:30 pm in the Lamoine Room.
c. The going away reception for Paul Kreider is today, May 12, 2011.

3. Financial Report – Tibbitts reported the Foundation account has increased $23.83 from May payroll. The current balance is $721.84. The EOY plaque will be approximately $45 and the charge will be reflected in the June balance.

4. New Employees for April
a. No new employees

5. Old Business
a. Constitution ratification – the changes were approved by the memberships. President Tibbitts had a couple of questions from members, but they were addressed and there were no problems. The constitution is available on the COAP website. There were some grammatical changes suggested by the membership and those have been changed. There were also some additional procedural changes proposed but those will be addressed by the new executive committee.
b. EOY Review – Some suggestions to improve the meeting and process were discussed. They included:
i. [bookmark: _GoBack]The recipient and other nominees need to sit up front with the e-board for ease of award presentation
ii. Hire VPC to take pictures
iii. Have the QC representative in their room earlier to make sure the connection is set
iv. Revise the application to state that we will be sending nominees a copy of their nomination
v. Read excerpts about all of the nominees
vi. Possibly send copies of nominations to all nominees and the winner
c. Grievance policy and form update – Pam Bowman has designed a form for the grievance policy. President Tibbitts will e-mail to the e-board for comments. The policy is available online.
6. New Business
i. Transitional meeting date – tentatively set for June 9 from 8:30 – 10:30 am. Tibbitts will send an e-mail to the old and new board members following elections.
ii. Retreat Review – Dana B. will discuss the retreat results and talk about next steps at the transitional meeting.
7. Meeting Adjourned at 4:25 pm 
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